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memo 
 

To: Cass County  
From:  Brian Zastoupil 
CC:   
Date: 5/11/2023 
Re: Purchase radios  

  

The attached quote is to purchase 3 radios for day to day operability with neighboring ND counties. (Rural fire/EMS) 

Background. Cass County deployed 3 interoperability radio patches for public safety communications with 3 
neighboring counties for the purpose of ensuring day to day radio communications with neighboring radio systems. 
(Barnes, Ransom, Traill) (NOTE: Richland Co radio patch also exists, but is NOT responsibility of Cass County) 

As these counties migrate to SIRN radio network, existing patch radios will need to be replaced to ensure seamless 
communications for Cass rural fire/EMS users. 

Purchase these radios today accomplishes several key items 

• Ensures Cass County’s ability to leverage current contract pricing discounts as well as the SIRN Radio 
Reimbursement Program ($1500 per radio). SIRN Radio program is currently scheduled to end May 2024 

• Ensures Cass County has radio hardware on hand as counties migrate (Migration schedules vary greatly, 
dependent upon varying issues such as tower buildout schedule, county/radio user readiness etc) 

• Mitigates current long shipping schedules from manufacturer (Currently 16 to 30+ weeks, depending upon 
model) 

Noting the SIRN reimbursement, this net hardware cost to Cass County will be $2818.  

• $7318 contract cost for hardware- $4500 reimbursement (received after proof of payment/submittal to 
State of ND) =$2818 net hardware cost 

Thanks for your consideration of this request. Thanks in advance. 

 

SUGGESTED MOTION: Move to authorize the purchase of 3 radios from Motorola in the amount of $7,318 with 
$4,500 to be reimbursed by the State of North Dakota.  
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